
 

 

 

                                    PUBLIC NOTICE 
 

COUNCIL APPROVAL: 2016/17 REVIEW INTERGRATED DEVELOPMENT 

PLAN (IDP) AND ANNUAL BUDGET  
 

Notice is hereby given in terms of section 25(4) of Local Government:  Municipal 
Systems Act (MSA) Act 32 of 2000 read together with Section 22 of Local Government: 
Municipal Financial Management Act (MFMA), Act 56 of 2003 that Council of Ngwathe 
Local Municipality has adopted 2016/17 reviewed Integrated Development Plan (IDP) 
and the Annual Budget on the 30th of June 2016. 

 
The documents will be available from the 04th of July 2016 in all municipal offices, 
libraries as well as the municipal website: ngwathe.fs.gov.za. 

  
Any person who cannot read or write will be assisted with transcript at the Municipal 
offices. 
 
 
Enquiries can be directed to: 
 
Puseletso Ndhlovu                                                       N. Samyala 

IDP/PMS OFFICE                                                        Chief Financial Officer 
Email: puseletsom@ngwathe.co.za                               samyala@ngwathe.co.za 

Tel: 056 816 2700                                                        Tel: 056 816 2700 

  

 
 
Trusting you find the above in order. 
 
 
 
__________________ 
Mr.PS Tsekedi 
Acting Municipal Manager 
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